SUN Service System Coordinating Council

June 15, 2007

8:30-10:30 a.m.

MEETING NOTES
Attendance

Members Present: Lisa Turpel, Lee Po Cha (alt), Krista Larson, Joanne Fuller, Bill Scott, Meg McElroy (alt), Willie Poinsette, Chuck Dimond

Also Attending: Hector Roche, May Cha, Diana Hall, Peggy Samolinski, Chocka Guiden, Kathy Tinkle, Polly Burton, Dunya Minoo

alt = alternate representative for Council member

Start Ups

Revise Agenda and July 6 Meeting

Joanne Fuller facilitated this meeting because Lolenzo Poe was not able to attend. The SUN Service System was awarded the National Community Schools Award for Excellence from the Coalition for Community Schools, and a group of representatives from the County, including Joanne and Lolenzo, were in Washington, D.C. to accept the award. Lolenzo extended his stay to continue conversations with the Eisenhower Foundation regarding possible funding opportunities, which is the reason why he was unable to attend this meeting. 

The “Joint Ownership” item on the agenda will be moved to July 6 because people felt it was important that Lolenzo as the Chair’s representative and lead of the Council be a part of that dialogue. Please see the “Next Meeting” section below for more information about the July 6 meeting.

Announcements

Joanne announced that Chuck Dimond will be retiring at the end of June and, as a result, will no longer be participating on the Coordinating Council as the representative of the State Department of Human Services (DHS). Joanne expressed thanks and appreciation for Chuck’s contributions to the community work and partnerships that have occurred between DHS and other jurisdictions. Chuck mentioned that DHS is still in the process of determining who will represent the community connections work that he’s been doing, including representation on the Coordinating Council. 

An announcement was made that Ed Schmidt from Multnomah Education Service District has been appointed the interim superintendent of Portland Public Schools. 

Budget Update

The Board of County Commissioners (BCC) approved the Multnomah County Budget for fiscal year 2008 on June 7. There were several budget amendments having to do with the SUN Service System and related services which were approved:

· The BCC approved a plan to fund half of Touchstone case management services (1 FTE supervisor and 11 FTE Touchstone employees). This is contingent upon receiving firm commitments from County school districts by July 1 for at least $350,000 in district funding for the program. Total funding for the program includes $500,000 in contingency funds, $300,000 in one-time County General Funds, and $350,000 in funding from school districts.

· The BCC approved $478,000 of County General Funds for administrative support for anti-poverty programs. All of the funding for these programs currently comes from state and federal dollars and the amount agencies can receive for administration necessary to implement programs is very restricted. 

· The $361,000 proposed cut to school-based mental health services was restored. This will maintain the same level of staff and, if the Healthy Kids Plan passes in the State Legislature, it will enable billing for these services.

· Funding was approved for all elementary and middle school School-based Health Clinics, for summer SBHC programs and for the East County Teen Clinic. However, this will be contingent upon the passing of the Healthy Kids Plan through the State Legislature, enabling billing for those services provided through the health clinics.

Touchstone Plan

Peggy Samolinski from DCHS gave an update about the plan for implementation of Touchstone case management services given the budget cuts. As stated earlier, this partial funding is contingent upon firm funding commitments by County school districts by July 1. Lolenzo Poe has been engaged in conversations with the school districts and the City of Portland to secure these commitments. DCHS proposes the following implementation plan upon final approval of Touchstone funding:

· 11 FTE Touchstone employees would be distributed 1 per each school site

· 6 sites in Portland Public Schools and 1 each in David Douglas, Parkrose, Centennial, Reynolds, and Gresham-Barlow School Districts

· Touchstone Case Managers will be sited at SUN Community School sites

· DCHS will consult with each district about where the services are sited 

· Touchstone will capitalize on a City of Portland project, Schools Family Housing, which leverage rent assistance dollars intro the SUN Service System to reduce student mobility

· Touchstone will also be a part of a continuing pilot with DHS to conduct resource identification and strengthen connections with DHS services

The BCC made it clear that this partial funding would be a one-year bridge plan. During that time, the Coordinating Council has been charged with recommending a proposal for the design of case management services within the SUN Service System.

Workgroups Check-in

Allocation Methodology

Bill Scott reviewed the meeting notes from the June 12 Allocation Methodology Workgroup meeting. The meeting was focused on a discussion of what specific allocation topics the group will address and a process for the work. Members agreed they wanted to avoid getting too narrowly focused and to ensure that the allocation process reflects values and outcomes. For further details, review the June 12 Allocation Methodology Workgroup meeting notes accessible through the Coordinating Council website at www.co.multnomah.or.us/suncc. 

Core Services

There were no updates from this workgroup yet because they were scheduled to meet after this meeting.

Questions and Comments

A member encouraged the Allocation Methodology Workgroup to consider pockets of need in affluent areas when discussing allocation.

Another member expressed the need for the County to identify what is “off the table” and clarify the workgroup outcomes as it relates to the work of the Allocation Methodology Workgroup. Questions included: 

· Is one of the goals to look at how funds are allocated between the services? 

· What is the group’s role in the discussion of allocation related to culturally-specific services?

· Is the workgroup charged with determining whether the current allocation for a specific service is/is not enough, whether the service is needed, etc.? 

Joanne provided some initial responses. However, she said that she will arrange for a meeting between Ted Wheeler, Lolenzo Poe, and her to further discuss this and clarify the parameters of the work of the both workgroups. The outcome of this conversation will then be reported back to the Coordinating Council when they convene on July 6.

Joanne’s initial responses included:

· Since anti-poverty services through the SUN Service System are primarily funded through State and Federal funds, the question for the workgroups as it relates to this has more to do with how these services are linked to other services rather than how they are allocated.

· As the Core Services Workgroup carries out their work, this will lead to certain recommendations about what services are needed and not needed to reach outcomes. This will then involve a critical collaboration between both workgroups in order to inform and guide each other’s work. 

· Culturally specific services are outlined in the policy that governs the SUN Service System, and the existence of such services is not on the table for discussion. Ted, Lolenzo, and Joanne will discuss the parameters for workgroup discussions around any changes needed to the implementation model of culturally specific services.

Someone encouraged both the workgroups to think about their work in terms of what needs to be added to the system in order to make it most effective versus starting all over again.

It was also pointed out that it will be critical for the City of Portland to see itself playing an active role in this and not just a pass-through role. 

Membership

Several people have brought up the issue of workgroup membership. As Chair of the Core Services Workgroup, Joanne outlined her plan for handling membership logistics. The Core Services Workgroup will be open to participation by anyone. However, as it becomes necessary, each represented group will have only one vote. Since the Chair of the Allocation Workgroup, Lisa Pellegrino, was not in attendance, DCHS staff will connect with her to clarify the membership process for this group.

Next Meeting

The July 6 meeting was originally held for workgroups to meet. However, due to the importance of the joint ownership topic and other clarifications that are needed to inform the work of the workgroups, the first hour from 8:30-9:30 a.m. on July 6 will be used for the Coordinating Council to meet. The meeting will be in Room 315. The Allocation Methodology and Core Services Workgroups will then meet beginning at 9:30 a.m. that day.

Upcoming Meetings

Allocation Methodology Workgroup

Friday, June 29, 8:30-10:30 a.m. 

Multnomah Building, Room 625 (501 SE Hawthorne)
Coordinating Council

Friday, July 6, 8:30-9:30 a.m. 

Multnomah Building, Room 315 

Core Services Workgroup

Friday, July 6, 9:30-11:30 a.m. 

Multnomah Building, Room 315 

Allocation Methodology Workgroup

Friday, July 6, 9:30-10:30 a.m. 

Multnomah Building, Room 625
SUN Service System

Coordinating Council Meeting Notes

Page 4 of 4
www.co.multnomah.or.us/suncc

